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Dear Pastor, Church, and praying friends, 

Greetings from the Navajo Indian Reservation. I pray that this letter finds you doing well in 

serving our Lord. I appreciate your patience; both works have kept us quite busy these last few 

months. 

Seeing the fruit of your labor is unexplanatory; words cannot describe that excitement! Many of 

our families have grown so much in these last few months. We have emphasized building       

biblical families by providing activities that help strengthen the family. Last month, we had the 

privilege to host a family conference in which God challenged us. On the last day of the      

meeting, a family dedicated their infant son to the Lord.  

Our folks enjoy going out for personal soul-winning. We also have been quite busy with      

fundraisers for our upcoming mission trip to help one of our missionaries on the Menomonie 

Indian Reservation with a Vacation Bible School next month.  

The building project at Newcomb Baptist Church continues; we are still working on the interior 

with much more work to be done. With all that we have going on, we try to get as much done as 

we can. Please pray with us as we seek an HVAC specialist.  

We are excited to share the news! "Little Nez Boy" (Josiah David Nez) is due this August. My 

wife is now thirty weeks along. We decided to wait to share the information due to the last two 

miscarriages. We do covet your prayers in the next few weeks. The doctors have informed us of 

complications with the baby, which may deliver much earlier than expected; this lays heavy on 

our hearts. They have set us up with specialists in Phoenix, Arizona to help us with his care. 

Through it all, God is still good! We trust that He will guide us through this, and we are grateful 

for this gift and cannot wait to hold him.   

We thank you for your investment in the Lord's work. We thank you for your heart for missions. 

May God continue to bless you richly! 

 

In Christ, 

Ryan Nez 


